
RCW 36.28A.030  Hate crime offenses—Information reporting and 
dissemination.  (1) The Washington association of sheriffs and police 
chiefs shall establish and maintain a central repository for the 
collection and classification of information regarding violations of 
RCW 9A.36.080. Upon establishing such a repository, the association 
shall develop a procedure to monitor, record, and classify information 
relating to violations of RCW 9A.36.080 and any other crimes of 
bigotry or bias apparently directed against other persons because the 
people committing the crimes perceived that their victims were of a 
particular race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, gender, 
sexual orientation, had a particular gender expression or identity, or 
had a mental, physical, or sensory disability.

(2) All local law enforcement agencies shall report monthly to 
the association concerning all violations of RCW 9A.36.080 and any 
other crimes of bigotry or bias in such form and in such manner as 
prescribed by rules adopted by the association. Agency participation 
in the association's reporting programs, with regard to the specific 
data requirements associated with violations of RCW 9A.36.080 and any 
other crimes of bigotry or bias, shall be deemed to meet agency 
reporting requirements. The association must summarize the information 
received and file an annual report with the governor and the senate 
law and justice committee and the house of representatives judiciary 
committee.

(3) The association shall disseminate the information according 
to the provisions of chapters 10.97 and 10.98 RCW, and all other 
confidentiality requirements imposed by federal or Washington law. 
[2019 c 271 § 9; 1993 c 127 § 4.]

Severability—1993 c 127: See note following RCW 9A.36.078.
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